

The Benefice of Bengeworth and Hampton, with Sedgeberrow and Hinton on the Green



Newsletter for Sunday 22nd July - Mary Magdalene

Services and events for today & the coming week		
Sunday 22nd July 2018 – Mary Magdalene (Trinity 8)		
8am	Holy Communion	Bengeworth
8am	Holy Communion	Hampton
10am	Parish Eucharist	Hampton
10am	Parish Eucharist	Bengeworth
10am	Morning Praise	Fairfield Chapel
11am	Morning Praise	Sedgeberrow
11.30am	Picnic Service	Hinton
2pm	Wedding - Andrew Bailey & Sherrie Gisbourne	Hampton
Mon 23rd	No Bible Study	The Vicarage
Tue 24th	10.00am Stay, Play & Pray	Hampton
	10.00 am Holy Communion	Bengeworth
Wed 25th	10.00 Holy Communion	Hampton
Thur 26th	No Youth Group	Bengeworth
Fri 27th	9.45am Funeral - Antonio del Bianco 12.30pm Funeral - Trevor Cook	Bengeworth
Sunday 29th July 2018 - 9th Sunday after Trinity		
8am	Holy Communion	Hampton
8am	Holy Communion	Bengeworth
10am	Benefice Eucharist	Sedgeberrow

We keep in mind...

All young people at the end of their school year, for those who have left primary school and especially for those who have left school and moving into higher education or into the world of work. For all the teachers who work hard to educate and sustain their pupils during the school year.

All those who are affected by the climate, whether in areas affected by flooding, drought, heatwaves, storms and wildfires.

All couples who are getting married in the Benefice, that they may grow together in love and understanding;

All those who bear responsibility of leadership in our churches and wider benefice.

FOR OUR PRAYERS

For those who are housebound, sick and elderly:

Janet Bailey, Mabel Bailey, Dorothy Camden, Sarah Clements, Shirley Davis, Grace Dolphin, Roseanna Denning, Andrew Dyke, Margaret Goodman, Olivia Hancock, Liz Jones, Sue Jones, Joyce Lampitt, Lewis Langstone, Clifford Lewis, Lucy Paine, Janice Sinclair, Freda Swords, Ian Thomson, Peter & John Vallender, Brian Westwood, Cyril Westwood, Charles Webb, Jessie Webb, Janet Wilkes, Ivan Withers, Joan Wood & Michael Wood.

For those who have died

John Goodall, Phillip Haughtey, Elsie Chamberlain, Terry Grinnell, Vera Stokes, Pearl Bradley, Jim Staite, Trevor Cook Alma Joesbury, Antonio del Bianco and Patrick McNally.

Sedgeberrow Church

Sedgeberrow Church now has a sound system which helps all the congregation. The system also has an individual loop system for those with hearing aids and an earphone system for those who are hard of hearing.

Sedgeberrow Coffee Morning

Thursday 26th July in Church..... 10am - Noon



Sedgeberrow Church Fete

Thank you everyone who contributed & assisted at the Fete. We made the sum of £760.00 for Church funds.

Hampton Church 10am - 11am 24th July 31st July 14th August 21st August For children of 10 and under

Stay, Play & Pray.

Date for your Diary.....Harvest Festivals

Hinton on the Green...... Sunday 23rd September Bengeworth, Hampton & Sedgeberrow Sunday 7th October



St Andrew's is fitted with a loop system. To use this please switch hearing aids to 'T'

Gluten free Communion breads are available in all of our churches. If you require one, please mention this to the 'welcomers' or one of the Churchwardens.

Pew sheet & Prayer Requests

Please send to the Benefice office by Noon on Thursdays.

Tel: 01386 446381 Email:

The United Benefice of Bengeworth, Hampton, Sedgeberrow and Hinton-on-the-Green

News Extra - Sunday 22nd July 2018

from around and beyond our Churches

Our Group Summer Worship Timetable

During the school summer holidays, we shall be joining forces for Sunday worship together (not least so that Mark can have a break).

Our 10am Benefice Eucharist services will be hosted as follows:

> 29th July - St. Mary's, Sedgeberrow 5th August - St. Peter's, Bengeworth 12th August - St. Peter's, Hinton-on-the-Green 19th August - St. Andrew's, Hampton 26th August - All Saints', Evesham (Group Eucharist)

On these Sundays, our two 8am Communion will continue, all being well, but during August there will be no midweek Communion services.

We shall return to our normal pattern in September.

Summertime Extras

Summer Days with SmAll Saints

Do you - or anyone you know - have young children and no transport? Don't let them feel trapped inside during the summer holidays! Joins us for three special days in August:

Wednesday, 8th August Fairy Tale Farm, Chipping Norton

Wednesday, 15th August, Malvern Splash

Wednesday, 22nd August



All trips are designed for children under the age of 12 and cost £8 for each seat on the coach.

Booking is essential. For more information or to book, please contact Rosie on 01386 442111 or email: office@evesham.church

Please note: The next Bengeworth Parish Lunch will be on Saturday 1st September, 12.30pm. More info from Sandra Cockram 01386 832676

A Large Print version of the Sunday Readings sheet is normally available each week - please ask the welcomers for your copy.

Opportunities

LAST CALL for Bishop's Certificate Course 2018-19 Want to get to grips with the Bible - and how it applies to our lives today? Now's your chance... Details and application forms are available in our churches and on the diocesan website. Courses are being offered locally (Fairfield and Offenham) from September. Contact Nick Wright 443310 if you'd like to know more.

A spectacular opera version of Handel's Saul (recorded live in 2015) is showing on Thurs. 26th July only at two local cinemas. Each showing begins at 6.30pm at Gloucester Cineworld and Malvern Theatre in a broadcast from Glyndebourne. 5 stars -Daily Telegraph. Well worth seeing! You can book tickets at www.Glyndebourne.com

Bishops Move

The Bishops in Mission Weekend in Evesham Deanery last month has been hailed as a very positive experience and opportunity to make the Church known to our neighbours.

There are lots of photos from the weekend on the Diocese of Worcester Facebook page (https:// www.facebook.com/pg/cofeworcester/photos/? tab=album&album id=1782372958475148).

For instance....



There is a short video as well, here: https:// vimeo.com/275858157. Take a look!

Please Note: The next 'News Extra' will be published on Sunday 2nd September. If you would like an item included then or in the coming weeks, please email it to asumsouth.office@hamptonchurch.org